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1. All temporary waivers for clinicals, labs, etc. expired on May 31, 2021.  Beginning 

June 1st, all BNATPs/ANATPs must provide 40 hours of face to face clinicals.  
Online theory hours are only allowed for programs approved as a hybrid.  Vocational 
programs (private businesses) must have IBHE approval for a new hybrid format 
before IDPH can give approval. 

 
2. No student can be admitted to a BNATP or ANATP without a valid social 

security number.   There are no exceptions to this and no waivers! This includes 
high school students even though high school students do not require background 
checks.  Entries must be made in the HCWR for all students and this entry requires 
a social security number.  Without an SSN, the student cannot take the certification 
exam because the INACE system requires one also.   

 
 

As always, do not hesitate to call or email with questions. 
 
Randy Carey-Walden, RN, MSN, CCM 
Public Service Administrator 
Illinois Department of Public Health 
Training and Technical Direction 
525 W. Jefferson St.  4th Floor 
Springfield, IL  62761 
Phone:  217.785.5569 
Fax:  217.557.3363 
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